State of Illinois Christian County Town of Taylorville

The Board of Trustees met at the Taylorville Township Building at 7:00 p.m. on February 14th, 2024.

Roll call was taken. Trustees Graham, Berry and Frevert responded present. Supervisor Heberling responded present. Road Commissioner West responded present. Trustee Kretzer and Clerk Gronewald was absent. Jared Rahar was also present.

Supervisor Heberling asked to move Jared Rahar to the beginning of the meeting. He discussed the lawsuit case with the Sanitary District and Judge Kibler's decision. After a lengthy discussion a motion was made by Trustee Berry and Seconded by Trustee Graham to have a role call vote to file an appeal to the ruling on January 30, 2024.

Supervisor Heberling, Trustee Graham, Trustee Frevert, and Trustee Graham all voted yes for Jared Rahar to file an appeal before February 29, 2024.

Motion to approve January's minutes was made by Trustee Graham and seconded by Trustee Berry. All said aye and motion was passed.

Motion to approve Supervisors bills was made by Trustee Graham and was seconded by Trustee Frevert. All said aye and motion was passed.

Monthly invoices approved for payment:

Town Fund

\$ 10,936.31

General Assistance Fund

\$ 3949.00

Motion to approve Highway Commissioners bills was made by Trustee Berry and seconded by Trustee Graham. All said aye and motion was passed.

Road and Bridge

\$ 19,669.02

Building & Equipment Fund \$ 4403.11

During Report from Supervisor Heberling, she reported that she had completed an internal audit for IMRF, informed board of the new IL law for paid leave for all workers act, updated on the general assistant cases, and took some quotes for a different copier/fax/scanner for the office, and that the shop is getting new shelves and painted. Road Commissioner West had nothing to update.

On to New Business, Supervisor Heberling discussed some issues that had arose since the janitor has retired. There were concerns of who was going to pick up his duties or to hire a replacement. Road Commissioner West and Supervisor Heberling discussed that it could be handled in house with employees we have by splitting up the duties. Supervisor Heberling

discussed issue we had during ice and snow with cleaning sidewalks out front for building and Road Commissioner agreed that when Ice and snow happens the employees for the road district are taking care of the roads. During the issue of previous snow, Supervisor Billie and Road Commissioner West hired Longden Mowing Service to take care of the sidewalks and he had worked out perfectly. The mowing, weed eating, spraying of weeds, and tree trimming is going to be done by the road districts employees. All inside cleaning of the hall and cleaning of the furnace filters will be completed by the employee of the Supervisor.

The final thing discussed was that new metal cabinets were purchased and being installed in the shop. As no one had any further comments.

Motion to adjourn was made by Trustee Graham and seconded by Trustee Frevert . All said aye and motion was passed, and adjournment was at 8:06 p.m.